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THOSE WERE THE DAYS                                No 1 

Extracts from the earliest reports of the Holy Trinity church magazine 

Holy Trinity, Aldershot was built to meet the needs of the town’s rapidly growing 
population and was consecrated in 1886.  The Vicar of the time, the Rev’d J L G 
Hadow, was an enthusiastic supporter of the parish magazine, which he explained 
would …. “serve as a connecting link between clergy and people. 

“Every effort will be made to render it useful and interesting, and it is hoped that it 
will contain all parochial information of importance, especially as regards services, 
meetings, festivals etc, giving due notice of their approach and, when suitable, a 
short account of any event of local interest which has taken place.  From time to 
time there will be Statements of Accounts, of Offertories, Collections, Clothing 
Clubs and other parochial funds, and every month a list of baptisms, marriages and 
burials. 

As to the future success of the magazine, we are ready to admit that a great deal 
will depend on its matter being useful and interesting, and on that account we 
cordially invite suggestions from parishioners as to any improvement in its conduct.  
We also desire to impress upon all, that much, too, depends on the heartiness with 
which you support its circulation.   

Your faithful Friend and Pastor, J L G Hadow 

 

 

 

Verse for the year 2019:   

‘We will, in all things, grow up into…Christ. 

From Him the whole body…grows and builds itself up in love, as each part 
does its work.’           Ephesians 4:15-16 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to this issue, including to Natalie Mitchell 
for proof-reading and to Wendy Sear and Heather Baig for final assembly of the 
magazine and prayer leaflet.  Special thanks to Tat for technical help.  
 

Please note that the March 2019 issue of Update will be in Church on Sunday 24th 
February.  The LAST date for March articles will be Sunday February 17th.   
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THE SUPER-HERO ACADEMY  

What an exciting time we have ahead of us! For the 
building work that is about to begin; and in the exciting 
work that is going on with our children and their families. 

 

 

As you are reading this, we will have had our first week of having three different 
Sunday morning groups, rather than just two!  The children’s ministry on a Sunday 
has grown to such an extent that this is absolutely necessary.  Having in excess of 
twenty children, of a variety of ages, in one room is not always easy, but our team 
has done a great job of engaging with these children, and giving them something 
to look forward to every single Sunday. Whether that be through messy play, with 
sand, water or even flour; a variety of craft activities and science experiments, 
creative prayer activities; drama or games, our children have had a great time 
learning about God and getting to know Him better. 

This is a ministry that seems to grow in line with how much we invest in it. The 
investment must come first!  Whilst I think we would all love to see double the 
number of children showing up on a Sunday morning, we would not be able to 
handle that currently.  We need more people to engage with the children’s work, if 
we want it to continue to flourish.  We do not necessarily need people who are 
young and full of energy, who can juggle whilst doing hand stands, or people who 
know the Bible back to front and inside out, in the original language.  We need 
people who love children, who are willing to get alongside them, and show them 
what living a life for Him looks like.  If you go to the 9.30 service, why not, once a 
month, commit to staying on to the 11.15, so you can get to know some of our 
children and families, and become involved in this very important area of the 
church’s ministry.  Our children desperately need people just like you! 

As well as a thriving children’s ministry, we are looking forward to beginning the 
Parenting for Faith course.  Despite the name of this course, it is not just for parents, 
but for anyone who has an influence over children, whether that be grandparents, 
god parents, other family or friends, or those involved in ministry to children and 
teens.  If this is something you think you would be interested in participating in, 
please do sign up for the Parenting for Faith small group. You can find out lots more 
about it by googling “parenting for faith”. 

Let’s keep on praying for the children and families at Holy Trinity, and in the 
surrounding areas, your prayers are working and we are seeing so much fruit! 

Alice 
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DEBS REFLECTS 

So February 2019 looks like being an exciting month!  Building work begins to bring 
into reality our new toilets, kitchen and office.  We are so thankful for those who 
have held the vision in prayer and practical acts of service, carrying out a 
considerable amount of preparatory work in the background to enable us to get to 
this point.  Dave Haley in particular has given and continues to give so much of his 
time and gifts, for which we are so thankful. 

This month also sees the continued building of our church through the re-launch of 
Small Groups.   For those of you who haven’t heard this yet, Small Groups are part 
of our ongoing vision as Christ’s Body, His church here at Holy Trinity to, ‘...in all 
things, grow up into…Christ.  From Him the whole body…grows and builds 
itself up in love, as each part does its work.’  Our verse for the year for 2019, as 
it was for 2018, is from Ephesians 4.15-16. 

The new strategy for Small Groups which we are experimenting with this year, 
seeks to build on the SHAPE course from last year, gathering people together into 
groups that have a shared heart for a particular aspect of our whole life discipleship.   

For a list of the different groups see the brochure in church to sign up, or the 
summary at the end of this article. 

Worship, praying together, perhaps singing or listening to a song or piece of music 
and reading the Bible will be at the heart of each group.  There will be the 
opportunity to get to know each other better and often engagement through meeting 
and praying together with those on our frontlines, both as individuals and as a 
church.   

So for example, the group looking at environmental issues, will through their time 
together be able to encourage the wider church on how we can grow in our 
stewarding of all that God has given us in creation and how as a church community 
we can model this.  The ‘TCPT’, ‘Faith Pictures’ and ‘Transforming Work’ Small 
Groups will be learning and practising skills for sharing faith outside of the church.  
‘Parenting for Faith,’ is for all those who have influence and a heart for seeing our 
children and young people own their own Faith and grow as followers of Jesus.  So, 
not just parents. 

As followers of Jesus we are called to Love God and Love Others.   Throughout 
this season of building in our midst our prayer is that we might grow in confidence 
and in humility to be able to Love God and others more fully.  At the beginning of 
Ephesians 4, we are challenged to, ‘Be completely humble and gentle, be patient, 
bearing with one another in love.’  The disruption of building works in our church 
will, I am sure, give us extra opportunities to practise this love in action, as will 
gathering together in small groups, with those we know and love, and those we will 
know and love.   Most of us find it easy enough to be patient on our own!  So do 
join in and invite others.. 

We remember too, as we are going to pray at least weekly in our services that, 
‘The one who calls you is faithful and he will do it.’ 1 Thessalonians 5.
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Bring a sandwich lunch and come and find out  
 

more about going to New Wine this year. 
 

Sunday 10th February.  12.30pm.  St John’s 
Hall.  

 

 

 
 

 

  

Have you signed up yet to join in with  

Small Groups @ Holy Trinity? 

  
Keep up to date with the latest news, at HT on Sundays, 

facebook and on our website or speak to Debs. 
debs.htca@gmail.com 

Most Small Groups start w/c 10th February 

We will, in all things, grow up into…Christ. 

From Him the whole body…grows and builds itself up in 
love, as each part does its work.’ Ephesians 4.15-16. 
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GEORGE WRITES 

Dear Friends, 

Recently I have found myself signing off quite a few emails I have been sending to 
people in the church with, “Exciting times!”  I believe we are, indeed, in exciting 
times at Holy Trinity and in the town. 

It has been pointed out that, for instance, there are now twice as many children 
coming to the 11.15 service as there were a year ago. Similarly, there are nearly 
twice as many joining in on the Monday night monthly PPPs as there were a year 
or so ago. There was also a real outpouring of generosity around Gift Day in the 
autumn, with over £40,000 raised, which signifies something deeper than just 
financial giving.  All these are signs of something very positive in terms of God’s 
kingdom coming and we need to keep going with Him.  At the same time, heart’s 
desires have been stirred up, in part through the Shape course and, considering 
just one area of this, it has been good to have a well-attended meeting about how 
we can be more directly evangelistic in our ministry in town (thank you, 
Pete Hawkins, for sharing and helping us to capitalise this important aspect of our 
frontline ministry as a church).  All this excites me on a deep level. 

I also believe it is exciting times with the building work. At one level it might seem 
somewhat intrusive and disruptive, but we not only need to keep our eye on what 
this will bring once it’s finished, but these slight changes give us an opportunity of 
how we might relate to one another in slightly different ways and look to encourage 
and help, especially if there are times when things don’t seem to be working quite 
as they should be.  It is in these sorts of times that the Christian nature of our 
character will be enabled to be revealed more, with particular reference to the fruit 
of the Spirit.  It can be a very human thing to moan and grumble if things go a bit 
awry and our expectations are not fully met and if our comfort and ease is slightly 
compromised, but this is the sort of time that the people of Jesus rise above that in 
practical love.  Even more so in the light of the serious persecution of our brothers 
and sisters in so many places around the world. 

The other exciting thing starting this month, which has a real potential to bring about 
deep and significant change in people, the church and out to the town, is the start 
of the new small groups that will run for 6 to 8 weeks. Debs will be writing more fully 
about these groups in a forthcoming article and leaflets have gone out on Sundays, 
so please make sure you spend time on that. However, as a vicar, let me really 
encourage you to engage in one of these groups. In reality, we can’t be in the 
business of helping make disciples if we are not first discipling and equipping 
ourselves.  This is a wonderful opportunity to do that and which each of us can 
explore in different ways throughout the year and beyond. 

Drawing these two things together, when Jesus says, ‘I will build my church’ let’s 
make the practical building work at the HT site symbolic of His deeper work of 
building us up and renewing us in every way. 

At the time of writing, there has not yet been a replacement announced as Area 
Dean so I’m still acting in that role, although I hope, as it will release more time for 
me to be on the ground and in the parish, that it will be sorted soon!  I would also 
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value your prayers in my role on General Synod, as we are meeting in London from 
Wednesday February 20 until Saturday 23rd. 

Make sure you join in on the ‘exciting times’! 

George 
 

 

  MEN’s WEEKEND 2019 

  Friday 26th – Sunday 28th April 

  Green House Centre, Poole 

  Men, put this date in your diaries! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH  FLOWERS  

I would like to give you all a BIG THANK YOU for all your donations to the Flower 

Fund in 2018.  Thank you Women’s Hour for paying for the Advent Candles..   

If anyone would like to have a go at flower arranging, just ask me.  It would be 

good to make a rota of people, so that they only have to  do it once a month. 

Thank you once again for all your kind support. Sylvia Easton  Telephone 
01252 311139   
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TALES FROM A TIME TRAVELLER PART 1 

Hello Everyone.  

In September this year I started the Guildford Diocese First Timer Course.  It’s 
designed for those starting out in children’s and families’ ministry, for any age and 
equally for career changers like me, as it is for those in internships.   It lasts a year 
and at the end of it I’ll have learnt a great deal in my heart as well as my head.  This 
provides a good foundation to the ministry God has called me to.  But that’s not all, 
as I’m learning about the ministry, I’m coming to understand more about the 
preparation God has made in my life through work, family and personal experiences 
and how they fit in to the picture.  Some of you reading this might be in a similar 
place, wondering how you ‘fit the bill’ and if God could really have chosen you for 
the task ahead.  Rest assured, we are in good company!  The more you step 
forward into what God has asked, the more you see with each step, like a view is 
revealed as you travel along a road.  

At the start of all this I felt a quiet call from God to change my career and serve Him 
in a new way.  That grew louder as I tried to convince myself that I was not the right 
person.  When I stepped forward, I made sure I had prayer support and I’m so glad 
I did, because through being prayed for and receiving the Word, I was at peace 
with how God’s plan unfolded.  I’ve really appreciated the timing, because it has 
fitted with Laura’s needs and in particular her need for me to give her support during 
her final year at secondary school.  

The SHAPE course was a real eye-opener and part of discernment (I’d encourage 
you to try it!).   I discovered I had gifts which I had not recognised as spiritual gifts 
and that my heart was calling for a stop to children falling away from church at junior 
and secondary school, a time when they become ready to start practising 
leadership and when they become concerned for community and world issues.   I 
know from my own experience and that of others, how that can impact a child and 
their family.   Reading into the rich material on the First Timer course I know that it 
is not ‘just what happens’ and that discipleship in our young people is worth fighting 
for.  I discovered I have an anointing for deliverance and when I look around there 
is much pressing in on our children, young people and families.  There are a great 
number of beautiful, precious things to celebrate too, the greatest of all being the 
love of God for all of us. 

The Growing Leaders course fits well with the First Timers Course, thank you vicar 
for the nudge!  In it there is a wonderful, freeing debunking of myths about who can 
be a leader.  So if you think you are not made of the right material, then you might 
be one of the many who also thought that at the start of the course.  It’s quite 
different from traditional leadership you might have encountered elsewhere.  It also 
contains an important section on healing emotional wounds to enable healthy 
leadership.  George and Debs have spoken about this and it does mean going back 
to visit things which are in need of healing.  I do feel that is happening especially 
with my relationship with my Mum and with a phobia I have had since an accident. 
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All in all I believe I am heading in the right direction, an exciting and challenging 
direction.  I thank the leadership and PCC of our church for believing in me and 
supporting this journey. 

What’s with the time travel bit?  Well I’m doing the First Timer Course and travelling 
towards a time when I’ll serve our Lord for his children and families.  Part of that 
sort of means travelling back in time to get healing.  Now where did I see that 
TARDIS? 

Love, Peace and Hope.  

Sue (Chadwick) 

 
 

Bring a sandwich lunch and come and find out 
more about going to New Wine this year. 

Sunday 10th February.  12.30pm.  St John’s 
Hall.  

 

 

FIRST FRIDAY CLUB 
 

The First Friday Club for men meets on the first Friday of each month and provides 

an opportunity for men to get together, to get to know one another and to share 

their experience as sons of the King.  For more information speak to John 

Kellagher. 

This month the First Friday event is on  Friday 1st February.  Meet at church at 
7.00pm.  

.  
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JOHN KELLAGHER WRITES 

I don’t usually comment much on what’s happening in the news – for a number of 
reasons; partly it’s not clear what to say, and also things move fairly fast, so what I 
write may be out of date by the time you come to read it.  However on the subject 
of Brexit, that second concern is unlikely to be the case – Brexit is something that 
will run and run, certainly through February and March, and potentially long after 
that.  Indeed I suspect that we as a country will be living with this for some time to 
come, irrespective of what happens between now and March 29th.   

What I don’t want to do, is to say what the politicians should do.  But I suppose I 
want to try to see things from a specifically spiritual perspective – although I’m 
aware that there are probably people who would take a different view even on this. 

I start with a quote from Proverbs 29 v18 – where there is no revelation, the people 
cast off restraint – or as translated in the King James Version – where there is no 
vision, the people perish.  Arguably the more popular usage of the verse 
misinterprets it – but in the case of Brexit I think we are actually seeing the truth of 
this verse.  What the verse really means is that where there is no revelation of God’s 
redemptive purpose, things go wrong, people cast off restraint.  And I think that that 
is what we are now seeing.  As a nation we have turned our back on the revelation 
of God; and over time the political leaders of the country have lost the trust and the 
respect of the people.  The result is that on Brexit there is such sharp division that 
it is not clear how the two opposing wings can be drawn back together. 

The question is what do we as God’s people do in this situation?  Do we stand on 
the sidelines and tell people it’s their fault and they’ve only got themselves to blame, 
and wait for them to sort it out themselves (which is likely to be a long wait), or do 
we get involved and stand in the breach, as it were?   I think that if we look at 
Nehemiah and Daniel, we see that what they did was to identify themselves with 
their country and confess the sins of the country, as if they were their own sins.  
And supremely, the example of Jesus is that he didn’t stand on the sidelines and 
play the blame game – he got involved, he identified with his creation to the extent 
that he went to be baptized; not only did he take on the sins of the world, he also 
took our sinful nature, and he dealt with them on the cross. 

So what should we do?  We should be praying more for our country – both 
individually and as a church; perhaps we need to look at the example of Nehemiah 
(chapter 1) and Daniel (chapter 9).  Both these two individuals took action, not just 
in terms of praying but in terms of fasting and showing by the way they lived that 
this was something that mattered to them.  I wonder whether we (I) subconsciously 
think that it will probably be alright anyway, whatever happens, so it doesn’t really 
matter what happens.  That’s an uncomfortable thought.   
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And what we pray for our country is for God’s mercy and favour for our country, that 
as a country we will turn back to God.  I confess that feels like a tall order, given 
the anti-Christian sentiment in the media especially.  But the whole point is that we 
should not be saying you’re wrong and we’re right, but we’ve made a mess, let’s 
work together to sort it out.  Not everyone will listen, but some will. One of the 
changes in mind-set we need to look for, is to remember that the kingdom of God 
and economic performance are not the same thing. 

These next few months are likely to involve more change perhaps than we would 
like.  We have to hold onto God’s promises that he is faithful, that as we bring all 
our concerns to him in prayer – with thanksgiving – his peace will guard our hearts 
and minds, so that we can continue to rejoice (see Phil 4 v4-7) 

 

Bible Society Sunday  

It was 1802 and affordable Bibles had just arrived in Wales for Welsh 
speakers.  At a meeting of church leaders, the Revd. Joseph Hughes asked a 

daring question: 

‘If for Wales, why not for … the World?’ 

From this bold question, the global mission of Bible Society was born. That mission 
is: 

TO BRING THE BIBLE TO LIFE FOR EVERY MAN, WOMAN AND CHILD. 

It is 2019 and Kristin Stevenson has arrived at Holy Trinity Church, Aldershot. 
At meetings in both church services, Kristin challenged us to continue in the same 
mission: 

TO BRING THE BIBLE TO LIFE FOR EVERY MAN, WOMAN AND CHILD. 

Bible Society is active in many countries.  It works in China, the Middle East and 
Africa; often in places where Christians struggle to grow in their faith. This struggle 
could be for many reasons. In England and Wales, 9 out of every 10 people do not 
engage with the Bible, and so, the Bible Society is at work here too! It works in our 
schools as well as our churches. Its comedic play, ‘The Greatest Story Ever Toured’ 
tours the roads of our land. The Bible Society has developed ‘The Bible Course’, 
which we have run here at HT on more than one occasion. 

We, at Holy Trinity, have had a tradition of partnering with the work of Bible Society.  
George visited China with Bible Society in 2014. It has been one of the ten 
missionary societies that regularly receives money from our church tythe. This year 
we sent £1604.86.  

Kristin will be sharing what is on God’s heart for us and will be spurring us on to 
continue to be part of Bible Society’s (and our) mission: 

 

TO BRING THE BIBLE TO LIFE FOR EVERY MAN, WOMAN AND CHILD    

May the work continue,   

Kit Vessey 
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ARE WE LOSING 300 YEARS OF FREEDOM? 

On 10th January 1719 Parliament repealed the Schism Act, which excluded non-
Anglicans from teaching in schools.  This was the first repeal of several such “Test 
Acts”, which restricted certain freedoms to those with particular religious beliefs.  
This was a crucial step towards religious liberty in the Western World. 

Test Acts were laws that made eligibility for certain jobs, public offices or even 
studying at university conditional on an individual affirming a particular religion or 
set of beliefs.  They applied a “test” to prove the applicant agreed with the required 
doctrine.  In the Schism Act of 1714, the test was to have taken communion in an 
Anglican church within the past year, but the rules also excluded anyone who, 
despite having taken communion, attended any non-Anglican place of worship 
even for a single service.  This law even went beyond school teachers to any “other 
person instructing or teaching youth in any house or family” thereby making even 
informal Sunday school teachers liable for prosecution and 3 months imprisonment.      

Over the next 150 years all the other Test Acts were repealed, and the Oaths Act 
of 1888 finally allowed even atheists to take seats in Parliament.  A booklet by the 
Barnabas Fund lists the 7 religious liberties achieved in Britain:- 

1. Freedom to read the Scriptures in public (achieved 1537) 
2. Freedom to interpret the Scriptures without government interference (achieved 

1559) 
3. Freedom of worship (achieved 1689) 
4. Freedom to choose, or change, your faith or belief (achieved 1689) 
5. Freedom to preach and try to convince others of the truth of your beliefs  

(achieved 1812) 
6. Freedom to establish places of worship (achieved 1812) 
7. Freedom from being required to affirm a particular worldview or set of beliefs 

in order to hold a public sector job, stand for election to parliament, work in 
professions such as teaching and law, or study at university (achieved 
between 1719 and 1888 with the repeal of the Test Acts). 

Both the USA (1787) and Australia (1901) learned from Britain and when writing 
their constitutions included provisions to prevent any kind of religious test ever 
being introduced in their countries.   

Many of the 7 Freedoms appear in Articles 18, 19, 20 & 26 of the Universal 
Declaration of Human Rights, but rules restricting freedom to work without religious 
beliefs are still observed in many nations.  Many Muslim countries require certain 
posts to be held by Muslims.  In Pakistan the President and Prime Minister both 
have to “solemnly swear” that they are Muslims, while in the Maldives all MPs have 
to be “a Muslim and a follower of a Sunni school of Islam.”    Communist countries 
require adherence to the party ideology.  In parts of China children from the “house 
church” families are excluded from college.  In India the Dalit “untouchables” under 
the Hindu caste system, have been given quotas, but only if they follow religions of 
Indian origin, which does not include Christianity or Islam.     
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This problem is a live one.  However, while the Barnabas Fund defends religious 
freedom in many parts of the world today, it says that we are now seeing forms of 
discrimination and marginalisation in Europe that we must be alert to.  300 years 
after the first Test Act was repealed, British politician, the Rt Hon Sir John Hayes 
MP says that our “golden era” of religious liberty may be coming to an end unless 
people stand up for freedom and resist new religious “Test Acts” being put on 
people in this county.  He was talking at the Palace of Westminster on 15th January 
at the launch by the Barnabas Fund of a new booklet, “How Britain led the world in 
developing freedom of religion”.  

Sir John writes in the foreword to the booklet, that today “Religious believers are 
once again, facing increased pressure to restrict their faith to the ‘private sphere’. 
We now see regular, and increasingly unapologetic, persecution of Christians who 
remain committed to Biblical teaching, refusing to bow to liberal, secular 
orthodoxies.”  He goes on, “Although it is now Bible-believing Christians who face 
increasing discrimination today, radical secularists are every bit as determined to 
undermine the freedoms of observant Muslims and Orthodox Jews.” 

In our own country we see this happening in the cases that the Christian Legal 
Centre has to defend in British courts.  Felix Ngole, a student on a social work MA, 
was expelled from Sheffield University because he had posted comments on 
Facebook supporting a Biblical view of marriage.  Richard Smith, a pastor and local 
councillor, was forced to step down as Mayor of Ferryhill in Durham because 
activists led by a drag queen campaigned that his personal Facebook posts were 
homophobic, transphobic, racist.  CLC helped him to retain his elected roll as a 
town councillor.  David Mackereth, a Christian doctor, was about to take up a senior 
Civil Service post at the UK’s Department for Work and Pensions when he was 
deemed “unfit to work” due to his view that gender is defined by biology.  He had 
said during a training session that he could not in “good conscience” deny his belief 
in the Biblical teaching that “God made humans male or female.”  Richard Page 
was removed as a magistrate by the Lord Chancellor and Lord Chief Justice for 
expressing his view that it was in a child's best interests to be raised by a mother 
and a father.  With the CLC he is still fighting the case.  Barry Trayhorn is an 
ordained Pentecostal minister who was forced to resign from his post as a gardener 
at HM Prison Littlehey, after a complaint was made about Bible verses he quoted 
at a prison chapel service where he volunteered.  

As a nation we are in danger of reversing 300 years of religious liberty.  As a church 
we have given money to the work of the Christian Legal Centre, but do we need to 
do more?   The saying, “The price of freedom is eternal vigilance,” is often attributed 
to Thomas Jefferson and also, probably equally wrongly, to anti-slavery 
campaigner, Wendell Phillips!  However, it is a long standing principle and should 
again be a challenge to us. 

Time to pray!!!,  Jos Johnston 

See foot of page 14 overleaf for the full title of the booklet 
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WOMEN’S HOUR 

We started our spring term on the 3rd January with an afternoon of fun.  Not really 
a Women’s Hour in the usual way; it was going to be an afternoon of tea, chat and 
of course – cake! In the end so many came to join us that it turned out to be a really 
jolly afternoon with a quiz, funny poems and readings, and lots of fun and laughter. 
Sometimes we are surprised at the way things turn out! 

On the 10th John Kellagher came to give us Communion - along with a talk after 
which we enjoyed tea and cake. Thank you John. 

The 17th brought us another fun afternoon when we were entertained by Mark 
Harrison giving us glimpse into the world of magic with several very clever - and 
mystifying - magic tricks.  Lots of laughs and good fun. A lovely afternoon, thank 
you Mark. 

Daphne and Jean V (on behalf of Women’s Hour 

 

 
 

ALDERSHOT CHURCHES TOGETHER 

The Aldershot Churches Together (ACT) prayer meetings are held monthly on a 
Monday (normally on the fourth Monday of the month) at the Church of the 
Ascension, Ayling Hill, at 7.45pm.   

This month’s ACT prayer is on: 

Monday 25th February 2019 

 

 

 

“ARE WE LOSING 300 YEARS OF FREEDOM?” 

For more information about this issue, read the article about the Barnabas 
Fund on pages 12-13…The booklet is available to download at – 

 :https://barnabasfund.org/sites/default/files/resources/campaigns/our-
religious-freedom/how-britain-led-the-world-in-developing-freedom-of-
religion_web.pdf?utm_source=BF+NEWS+GB&utm_campaign=4b8048c9
bf-
EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2018_10_08_01_30_COPY_01&utm_medium=email
&utm_term=0_7a60abd81d-4b8048c9bf-152731225 

 

Alternatively ask Jos, who  will send you the link or a pdf copy 
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WELLBEING AND HEARING CHAMPIONS 

The weather was not good when we met on January 12th, but some people were 

still brave enough to come and join us for a hot drink and a slice of Daphne’s cake!  

Jan even cleaned and re-tubed some hearing aids.  There was a lot of laughter and 

people joined in, but no-one attempted my number quiz – I don’t  know why!!  The 

dog quiz was OK though. 

Mandy enjoyed her colouring as usual and we finished with a time of prayer.  I think 

we all left feeling uplifted.  Our next meeting is on February 23rd.  

Pat and Daphne 

 

T h e S o u r c e Y o u n g P e o p l e ’ s C h a r i t y 
 

T r a n s f o r m i n g L i v e s 
 

Organisation: The Source Young People’s Charity 

Job Title: Finance Administrator,   Salary: £13.50 per hour 

Hours: 6 hours per week                Contract Length: Permanent 

An exciting opportunity has arisen for a Finance Administrator to join our Team at 
The Source Young People’s Charity. Job description below.   This post requires 
an enhanced DBS disclosure. 

Closing Date: 5pm on Friday 1st March 2019. 
 

To apply please send your CV and covering letter via email or  post to: 

Ellie Jones our Director. 

The Source Young People’s Charity; 2nd Floor Imperial House, 2 Grosvenor 
Road (entrance on Barrack Road) Aldershot, Hampshire GU11 1DP Tel: 01252 
333330 

Email: ellie.jones@thesourceforyou.co.uk 

If you would like more information about this role, please contact Ellie, 
ellie.jones@thersourceforyou.co.uk 

 

The Source Young People’s Charity 2nd Floor, Imperial House Registered 

Charity No: 1112691 2 Grosvenor Road  

Registered Limited Company Awarded the Queen’s Award (entrance on 

Barrack Road) in England and Wales No: 05639458 for Voluntary Service 

Aldershot, Hampshire GU11 1DP www.thesourceforyou.co.uk Tel 01252 

333330 email info@thesourceforyou.co.uk   
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THE TRANSFORMING POWER OF HOSPITALITY 

Danny Meyer is CEO of Union Square Hospitality Group, USA.  

I don’t know if he is a Christian, but the principles he applies to his restaurants seem 
to me to have a direct read-across to our church environment.  

The Global Leadership Summit is recorded in the US, and then the DVDs are 
distributed to many places around the world.  I joined my daughter, Ruth, for the 
day at St Mark’s, Battersea Rise. 

It was this particular talk that caught my attention, and I thought it worth including 
in Update.  In the table opposite, the headings are Danny Meyer’s, the comments 
and the choice of biblical quotes are mine. I felt the principles apply equally in 
church and may be helpful in characterising the quality of our hospitality. 
 

 

 

I Peter 4: 9-10 “Practice hospitality ungrudgingly to one another. As each has 
received a gift, employ it for one another, as good stewards of God's varied grace:” 

17 

Danny Meyer distinguished between “Service” and “Hospitality”.  

 “Service” is the skill you would need (in a restaurant) to be able to do the job. 

“Hospitality” cannot be photographed. It is those intangible character qualities that 
make all the difference to the experience of the customers.  

He defined 6 emotional skills his staff should model to be able to make his 
customers feel better; they are the real discriminators in the culture of his business. 
It is interesting that the Emotionally Healthy Spirituality Course is also looking at 
character qualities.  

Dave Haley, 5TH November 2018 

See below for Danny Meyer’s list. 

 

Kind 
hearted, 

optimistic
. Hopeful. 

Curious Work 
Ethic 

Empath
y 

Self 
awarenes

s 

 

 

Integrity 

Danny 
spoke of :- 

“kind 
eyes” 

 

Proverbs 
17, [22] “A 
cheerful 
heart is a 

good 
medicine, 

but a 
downcast 
spirit dries 

up the 
bones.” 

…to seek 
to 

sensitively 
understan
d “why” a 
person is 
as they 

are 

Colossian
s 3, [23] 

“Whatever 
your task, 

work 
heartily, 

as serving 
the Lord 
and not 
men,” 

Phil. 
2,[4] “Let 
each of 
you look 
not only 
to his 
own 

interests, 
but also 
to the 

interests 
of 

others.” 

Danny 
described 
this as an 
“internal 
weather 

forecast”. 

 

Don’t bring 
your bad 
mood to 

work 

Phil 2, [15] 
“that you may 
be blameless 
and innocent, 

children of 
God without 

blemish in the 
midst of a 

crooked and 
perverse 

generation….
” 
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Pastoral Assistants:   

Pat Clare              patriciaclare@hotmail.com                    Tel: 336683 

Joan Davies              joancdavies@hotmail.com                     Tel: 328984 

Jacquie Kellagher  jacquie.kellagher@gmail.com          Tel: 337841 

Joyce Newton          joyceamarnewton@hotmail.co.uk Tel: 07794 402788 
 

 

 

There is a hearing loop in the main church building and also 
in Crossover. 

To tune into the loop use the “T” mode setting on your 
hearing aid.   

 

UPDATE IN LARGER PRINT 

A small number of copies of Update and 
the Prayer Diary in larger print are 
available at the back of church.    Please 
tell Christine Ward (01252 320210) if more 
copies are needed. 

 

Large print hymn books are also available at the back of church – if you 
need one, please ask a sidesperson. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

HELP WITH CLEANING OR IRONING 

Deirdre Baker, a member of HT, offers a cleaning and/or ironing service, 
which can be for a short one-off blitz.  If interested, contact Deirdre on 
317833. 

RELIABLE IRONING SERVICE. 

Your ironing done in my smoke & pet free home. Very reasonable rates. 

Please ring Cathy Hawkins on 07792 913553 for details. 

 

 

Whom do I tell… 

…when something needs to be done in the HT building or site? 

Please be patient until roles are agreed – or maybe you could 
volunteer to help. 
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HOLY TRINITY CHURCH, ALDERSHOT Telephone  
Victoria Road, Aldershot, Hampshire GU11 1SJ 
Church Office (when manned)  

333 499 

Vicar: Rev’d George Newton:  (Tuesdays off duty)   
2 Cranmore Lane, Aldershot GU11 3AS  g@gjsk.prestel.co.uk 

320 618 / 
 07920 867 014 

Associate Minister: Rev’d John Kellagher (Tues & Fri off duty)  

Amberley, 19 Hillside Rd,  Aldershot GU11 3LX   cjbk99@gmail.com 

337 841 

Curate: Rev’d Debs Wignall, email: debs.htca@gmail.com   
Fridays off duty 

mobile: 
07958352083 

Children & Families Minister Alice Stanford   (including Contact) 
 alicestanfordhta@gmail.com 

07943941464 

Pioneer Minister, Rev Jackie Maw, The Wellspring Aldershot 
45 Scarletts Road, Wellesley, Aldershot  GU11 4AE 

01252 329466 
07747561375 

Licensed Lay Ministers: 

  
Jean Embelton  
Ursula Johnston 

320 926 
702 591 

Minister in Training: Cara Kear   Cara.kear@gmail.com      
(Saturdays off duty)  

07704 889 852 

Wardens - -Alan Barber  Flat 5, 59 Lynchford Road, Farnborough 
GU14 6EJ     barber.alan1@gmail.com 

Philip Le Roux, 55 Fairview Road, Ash, Aldershot  GU12 6AX 

 philip.leroux@ntlworld.com 

07787 534611 
341 565 
07962 119279 

Church Parking Warden: Mark Harrison  26A Derwent Avenue, Ash 
Vale, Aldershot  GU12 5AN markfezharrison@hotmail.com 

261 654 

Treasurer: Mike Ashworth   m_i_ashworth@hotmail.com  501 522 

Friends of Trinity (FOT) envelopes:  

Safeguarding Officer: Barry Oak,  barryoak3@googlemail.com 07891 792737 

HT Site & Buildings Manager: Don Payne 
(donpayne99@yahoo.com) 

653 182 

Hall Bookings: Jean Embelton  320 926 

Women’s Hour:  Daphne Inglis  daphneinglis@btinternet.com &  328 205 

 Jean Vivian,   j.vivian940@btinternet.com 409 032 

Contact (Parents’ & Toddlers’ Group): Joan Davies, Pat Clare and Debs Wignall (see 
above) 
Pastoral assistants – see opposite 

Fellowship Groups: please see separate leaflet 

Magazine editor: Christine Ward 21, Church Hill, Aldershot 
GU12 4JT              Christine.m.ward@btopenworld.com 

320 210 

Website: http://www.htca.org.uk       Webmaster: terry.gardiner@gmail.com 
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FEBRUARY  2019   DIARY 
      

1 10.30am Fellowship Group at Kingsley Court              (alternate Fridays) 
 6 – 7 pm Kids’ Club   (Fridays in term) 
2 11.15am Holy Communion   
      

3 SUNDAY   
 9.30am Morning Praise  
 11.15am Alternative Service  
 1.30-3.30pm 20s30s lunch at Jenny’s café  
 6.30 – 8.00pm Re:form, HT Youth, ages 11-16 (Sundays in term) 
      

4 7.30pm   PRAISE, PRAYER AND PROPHECY   
5 2.00 & 7.30pm Fellowship Groups *  
6 11.15am Holy Communion with Prayer, Praise and 

Prophecy 
 

 2.30, 7.15 & 8.00pm   Fellowship groups  
 4.30 – 6pm School Year 6, small group                        (Wednesday in term) 
7 10 – 11.30 am Contact for parents and toddlers                  (Thursdays in term) 
 2.30pm Women’s Hour  (Thursdays) 
8 8.00pm TCPT Team Meeting  
9 10am - noon Well being drop in    (see page  15) 
      

10 SUNDAY      

 9.30am  Holy Communion  
 11.15am Alternative Service  
      

13 11.15am Holy Communion   (Wednesdays) 
      

16 10.30am Prayer Ministry team meeting  
    

17 SUNDAY  
 9.30am Morning Praise 
 11.15am Holy Communion 
    

18 7.30pm PCC Meeting 
    

24 SUNDAY  
 9.30am Morning Praise  

 11.15am Alternative Service   
      

25 7.45pm ACT prayer at the Church of the Ascension 
    

 * Check with group leaders for start dates for the January term 
  
 The spring half term break in Hampshire schools is from Monday 18th February to 

Friday 22nd February. 
 

 


